Nutters Crossing Homeowners Association

October 10, 2017 - General Meeting
The meeting was called to order at 7:00.

I. John Mackes introduced the Board Members

a. President – John Mackes

b. Vice President – Mark Ondo

c. Treasurer – Susan Pitsenbarger

d. Secretary – Laura Schmader

e. Officers of the Board

i. Cheryl Breidenbach


ii. Deborah Dickerson

iii. Dr. Ernie Gibb

iv. Jim Jackson

v. Bruce Mooney

II. Susan Pitsenbarger provided the treasurer’s Update
a. Treasurer’s Report

b. HOA Fees

i. Increased to $195 for 2018 

1. Still one of lowest fees in area

2. Increase is necessary to fund repairs/replacements of signs and other upcoming projects
c. A question was raised concerning the treasurer’s report.  The monthly electric bill appears to have increased; Susan explained that sometimes there are two billings in 1 month.  A suggestion was made to check light sensors on the poles near their homes to reduce electricity charges.
III. General Business
a. Sign issues - We are currently getting estimates to replace the missing street signs and to paint the entrance sign. The BOD will review sign replacement quotes.
b. Fire station coverage – we will remain under Station 1’s coverage and that will not change for the foreseeable future
c. Fall Festival – October 21st starting at 5 pm

i. Hamburgers and hotdogs will be provided by the HOA

ii. As with previous events, this will be BYOB

iii. Residents are welcome to bring additional food for themselves or to share

iv. We will be showing a family friendly Halloween movie around 7 pm

v. There will be pumpkin decorating and a ghost hunt for the kids, parents are asked to bring a flashlight and a bag/bucket
vi. As long as we get permits we will be able to have bon fire for Fall Festival
d. Clubhouse renovations
i. Café open 10 am to 7 pm w/ Daily lunch specials

ii. New bar w/ Happy Hour 4 pm -7 pm
IV. New Business

a. Spring Yard Sale May 5th from 7 am – 11 am

i. Rain Date May 12th

b. Christmas decoration contest will be held again this year, 1st-3rd place given out
c. Welcome Neighbor Baskets

i. Deborah Dickerson:  deborahd4@comcast.net
ii. Business owners

1. Donate gift cards & Business Cards

d. The consensus was “Yes” for a Holiday potluck in December 
e. Email addressing general concerns w/in Neighborhood

f. New directory will be out by the end of the year

g. Open floor for other new business
i. A request was made for the addition of a community space. The general concesus was that is would be a Cost / Liability.  

V. Adjournment

Email us at nutterscrossinghoa@gmail.com
Visit our website @ www.nutterscrossingcommunityhoa.com 

Like us on Facebook @ www.facebook.com/Nutterscrossinghomeowners
